


December 2023
Dear South Nyack Residents:

On January 23, 2024, at 7:10 pm, the Town of  
Orangetown will be continuing the public hearing 
on a proposed local law to update the Town Code  
and address parking issues in the Hamlet of South 

Nyack. A copy of a draft of the local law can be found on the Town’s website, 
at www.orangetown.com or scan the QR code below.

The Town has been exercising enforcement discretion while the new 
law is under consideration, however, due to the impending winter 
weather, the Orangetown Police will again commence enforcement 
of the existing parking laws which remain in effect from the former 
Village of South Nyack. Pursuant to the existing Section 310-4 of the 
South Nyack Code, no vehicles will be allowed to park on 
any public street at any time between 3:00 am and 6:00 am. 

Parking permits are available for purchase at the Brookside Avenue  
municipal parking lot. Permits are available on a first come, first served basis. 
To purchase a permit, please contact the Town Clerk’s office at 845-359-5100 
x5004. 
	  
Very truly yours,

Supervisor Teresa M. Kenny
Town of Orangetown


